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IN THIS ISSUE
Housing Equity is an uphill battle for many families of color, especially
in the San Diego region. Homeownership has the ability to create
generational wealth, and as part of my commitment to economic
opportunity for all, I continue to advocate for expanding
homeownership for all residents.

With the tremendous work from my office, the San Diego Housing
Commission, and the Housing Equity Collaborative, San Diego was one
of eight markets nationwide selected for a $7.5 million grant from the
Wells Fargo Wealth Opportunities Restored through Homeownership
(WORTH) program, which will create an estimated 5,000 new
homeowners of color within San Diego County by 2025.

This month, Council also discussed the City's homelessness crisis and
housing opportunities, with Black residents and other communities of
color suffering from dehumanizing and disproportionate treatment
within our current outreach systems. It is our duty to respond to the
growing issue of our most vulnerable populations, including unhoused
residents. I look forward to continuing to advocate for housing needs in
our communities, and celebrate September 21, 2022 as
Homeownership Equity Day in the City of San Diego.
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INSIDE CITY HALL

AMENDMENTS TO MUNICIPAL CODE ON
COMMUNITY PLANNING GROUPS (CPG)

PROPOSED REPONSE TO GRAND JURY REPORT:
"SMART STREETLIGHTS: WASTED INVESTMENTS"

WATER RATE
ADJUSTMENT

PILLARS OF GOVERNANCE 

ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY
FOR ALL 

SAFE AND HEALTHY
COMMUNITIES

REIMAGINING
PUBLIC SAFETY

CANNABIS EQUITY
STUDY

MIDWAY RISING AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER
EXCLUSIVE NEGOTIATION PERIOD

Community Planning Groups are esteemed members of our community who
volunteer commitment to improving city land use decisions. On September
13th, City Council approved a proposal to update the Municipal Code on
Community Planning Groups and expand the resources, diversity, and
participation among these groups. CPGs are still independent of the City,
and the recent update aims to dismantle barriers from community members
participating in the public safety and social and economic vitality of
residents.

This month, City Council voted to authorize the City to enter into exclusive
negotiations with the Midway Rising team to redevelop of the 48.5-acre
Sports Arena property with affordable homes, a sports arena, shops and
public open space. Council President pro Tem releases the following
statement: “Previous administrations have repetitively abused the trust
of our community. As elected officials, we should not take community
concerns lightly, particularly when participating in negotiations that
impact our city. We must balance the prioritization of community voice
and affordable housing while restoring community confidence in our
decision-making. I will continue to promote transparency as we move
cautiously through this process to utilize the city’s surplus land.”

On September 20th, City Council
approved an increase in the cost of
imported water rates up to 3%
beginning January 1, 2023. This
pass-through rate is only for the
cost of purchasing water from the
San Diego County Water Authority.
As we monitor cost-related
impacts on the essential resources
of our residents, I will continue to
advocate for programs that assist
our community in affording these
increases.

In 2019, I convened a working group
to help establish a cannabis equity
program for the City of San Diego.
On September 7th, the ED&IR
Committee received an update from
the Cannabis Equity Assessment,
which was released in July 2022. This
assessment is not perfect, but we
cannot miss another round of state
funding for a program that presents
wealth-building opportunities for
those who have experienced
negative trajectories caused by the
War on Drugs. The program
proposal will now move forward to
full Council on October 11th.
 
View the full report for consideration
at: www.sandiego.gov/development-
services/cannabis.

In August 2022, the IBA released a proposed response to the June 2022
Grand Jury report regarding the city's purchase of smart streetlights. While
technology can improve public safety in our community, proper oversight is
important, and our community deserves a transparent process that informs
them about any surveillance used. The IBA's proposed response will come to
City Council at a later date.

To review the full IBA report, visit: www.sandiego.gov/iba/reports/reports22.

https://www.sandiego.gov/development-services/cannabis
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COMMUNITY HIGHLIGHTS
In 2020, I advocated much-needed
sidewalks throughout our
community in my budget priorities
memo. Recently, we celebrated a
promise fulfilled through the
installation of brand new sidewalks
between Woodman Street, Cielo
Drive, and Pastor Timothy J. Winters
Street. Investments like this in our
communities are long overdue, and
I especially thank the Department
of Transportation for prioritizing
this work.

September 21st marked International Day
of Peace and Kids Day of Peace at T.H.E

C.I.R.C.L.E., an organization run by D4
resident Rashida Hameed. It's not enough

for us to recognize a day of peace – I was
proud to acknowledge that commitment

to peace and healing in Rashida, who
tirelessly advocates for healing and

empowerment for all of the community.
For her dedication, I presented a District

proclamation declaring "Rashida Hameed
Day" in Council District Four.

Congratulations, Rashida!

In addition to hosting our final
Dumpster Days event this year, I was

happy to participate in several
Coastal Cleanup Day events this

month in different locations across
District 4. The Chollas Creek - Federal
Blvd location gave neighbors insight
into how important the natural land

and resources are to our
communities. Thank you to all the
volunteers who made this event a

success!
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“Get It Done San Diego”
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COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

COUNCIL COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

Chair, Committee on Public Safety and Livable

Neighborhoods

Member, Economic Development and

Intergovernmental Relations Committee

Member, Committee on Budget and

Government Efficiency

Member, Committee on Active Transportation

& Infrastructure

OUTSIDE ORGANIZATIONS APPOINTMENTS

Co-Chair, City-County Reinvestment Task Force

Board Representative, San Diego MTS - Board

of Directors 

Alternate Representative, San Diego MTS -

Executive Committee

Chair, San Diego MTS - Public Security

Committee

First Representative and Alternate Chair,
San Diego Consortium Policy Board

Member, California Reparations Task Force
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SCHEDULE APPOINTMENT AT
SMSANCHEZ@SANDIEGO.GOV

30 MIN VIDEO/TELECONFERENCE 

CONFIRM APPOINTMENT 

PREPARE

FRIDAYS 1:30 PM - 4:30 PM 

Open your Camera app
and point it steadily for

2-3 seconds towards the
QR Code you want to

scan or email
CD4news@sandiego.gov
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